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The  Stokesley 

Pride-in-our-Town Association

www.stokesleypride.org.uk
          



MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON AUGUST 20TH 2012

ATTENDING – Linda Purnell (chair), Jill Lee, Derek Whiting- Frank Cuthbert – Michael Scott – Fred Lee – Alan Weighell – David Scott and George Carter.

APOLOGIES – Eric Lee, Mike and Lovaine Irving.

The Minutes of the previous meeting having been taken as read – Matters Arising – 

1. Strikes Roundabout –The trees have not been cut back sufficiently for safety in crossing and Mrs Purnell will follow this up again.

2. Regarding the Newcastle Building Society Award – Fred Lee  will approach the branch in Stokesley to arrange the award be displayed in their window for a while initially.  The secretary read out a letter from the Parish Council congratulating SPIOTA on their achievement.  Thanks were expressed to Derek Whiting for his publicity work in this respect.  Michael Scott suggested a special mention be made regarding the award on the website.

3. Regarding the Newcastle Building Society sponsored flowerbed at the Library – Shrubs have been planted already and further bulbs etc will be put in at the time of the winter planting.

4. With regard to the Mill Wheel site – This area will be strimmed with the new petrol driven strimmer and a flowerbed will be dug out in front of the front wall.  The planting of some perennials has been suggested with bedding plants and bulbs in the winter and summer plantings. 

5. The ziggurat – George Carter will further investigate the situation regarding the electric supply for the lights, and will endeavour to organise this before the return of the ziggurat on the 30th.  Several suggestions were made regarding the central plants and it was decided to borrow various plants from Rainbow to see what is most effective.  George will also find out about steel plaques and the price of same.

6. Movement of the ziggurat for the Fair -  this will be effected at 9.0 a.m. on the 9th September and it will be returned at 9.0 a.m. on the 30th September.  A suitable storage site has still to be arranged. 

The Treasurer being absent the Secretary read out the report.

Thursday Work – Further work on the Mill Wheel Site, weeding around  the tubs and roundabouts – a look at the town signs at a later date.

Any other business – A question was asked as to whether the damaged paving stones were to be replaced and it is understood that only those which might be dangerous will be changed.  The state of the river is very bad especially the berms and the River Leven group will be contacted in this respect.  An advert will be placed in the Town Crier to try to encourage some new volunteers especially younger ones.

DEREK WHITING’S wonderful DVD of the new ZIGGURAT from initial construction to installation will be shown at the Annual Meeting of the Entertainments Club on the 28th August.  

NEXT MEETING – MONDAY SEPTEMBER  24TH 2012. 

